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2024 pniwlwuh mitiwph 7-ht uljunikg
2023-24 nuunidbwlwt wnwpuuy Gplpnpn
Enwdubwlh wouwnwbipubpp, pt
wowlbpnibph m Sunpukpp U pt’
niunigsnihhubpt nt hnqupwpdniubpp Ubs
htinujuemipbwdp b nglnpmipbundp
JEpunupdwt qupdwpui:

Uju Enwdubwljh ptipwugpnid thbwnprwph 4-
htt moukghtip Ywpnuiwmg hipnuwdwpunh
1573 wdkwlyp:

Uwpwup 10-ht b 17-ht hububkpnpn npuuw-
putiibph wowlkpunttpp jutdutghtt huyng
lkgnth gpuinp, pwbunnp b Jupnunt
wiwpunwlwb putimphibuubpp:

Swunil] ounphwlwniphtt  Yppwulwub
jmudtwpidph  wnkbwwybunnithh  whlht
Uhpduw  Cwddwubwbht, Hwpduputh
uwdwjuniptut wnkbwy bn nt Uppw-
jut jutdtwpdph winud T Funuhly
Pwupybpphhtt b Yppwlwt jutduwjudph
winwd Ywphulk 8nyhwbthubwhlt, np
wtglugpbghtt wiwpunwljut putniphi-
ubkpp:

Otunnprwph  3-ht Ounnuljwt  jutdbw-
funidpp b hnqupwpdnmiubpp  juqdw-
JtEpytght dbp wwbinuiwt «Cunhwinip
Shwntiihph Upgnjpp» dkntwplyp:

Uwpunh 3-ht  Jupdupwimd tpkghp
Uhohtipp, dwpwnh 10-ht  wolkghlp
Uwyptph opp, hull dwpwnh 17-ht Unipp
Quunhlp:

| 2023-24 niundtwlub nwpruy Eplpnpy

Epwdubwlh  pupwugpnid  Juwnwprws

wnwwnwbpubph dwuht nnip Yp Jupnwp
wju hwdwpnud:

Swjutnid tu ptinphwljuniphi juyntt;
wju wluwgph yunwhwbwnn ibphtt
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wmhl LEuw Ghijjumudbwih, mphly Updhuk
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nhl fudwpw Uhtwubwiht b wnhl Gunw
Qnuubwihb:
2024p dwpwnh 17-ht wmwpukg Gphpnpn
Enwdubwlyp:
Qunjuljut wnoubkph wppht dwpwnh 24-ht,
dwpwnh 31-htt b wynphph 7-ht, Jupdwpuh
wpdwlnipyubp Gu:
2024p  wwpphh 14-pt 4p YhEpulurkh
Jupdwuputih Eppnpy Enwdubwlh
wpnwnwipbipp:
Uhpbkih  wowlbpnubp b niumghsubp,
jupgkih Sunnubkp sunphunnpbing Unipp
Swpnipbwlt wouh wppht dwunpnud U
poinphn b bp ptvnwbhpubphtt pugwnnn-
oniphil, juwennniphitiikp, wbdtwlul
Epowtlyniphit:

Jupdwpulih nnbophlinihh
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http://www.armenianschool.org.uk/

LChphwinip ghwnkihph Upgnyp — Quiz Night ‘ ‘

Uju wnwuph @twupjuph 3-ht pupngmd bu dky
wiquu juquuljipyytg b hpwgnpéytg punhwunip
ghwntihpubph dpgnyp: Swwn ghinkghly b juquw-
JEpydws dhongurnid Ep,jupbih Ep wubl) bwb
owiin hkwmwppphp:

Twypngh twphtt wwubkpp junwupnd Ehu
Upgnypen b thnpdnid Ehn htwpwynphtiu qupduwh
nupdub] wy:

Uwubwlhgubpp swn yunpuwunguws thu b owbp
skhtt jptwynid, npuytiugh hwnpnn phd wbtwsytht:
vunp punugusé tp Epynt dwuhg.Unwghtt dmuh
wqwpuhg hbnn dwubwhgubpp dwpwljightt dkp
uhpbjh Stnnuiwbt hwbdbwpdph wuwwnpwunws
wlkitwhwdbn nunbunubtpp b pungpuykuhputpp,

npnip wdktt wwph hpwdgunid Gu  dpgnyph
dwutiwlhgubpht:

Zhwtwih, pwwn hbwwppphp dnttwpl kp b hwdkih
Uplninpun kp:

This year, on February 3, our annual Quiz Night took
place at the school. It was a well organised event; one
could even say it was also very interesting.

Former students of the school ran the event and tried
to make it as fun as possible.

The participants were equipped to compete and achieve
the coveted first place position in this fun filled and
exciting quiz.

The evening started and finished on a high with an
enjoyable atmosphere as participants were treated to
delicious dishes and desserts prepared by our amazing
Parents' Committee, whose members work tirelessly to
organise and execute every event.

The winning team’s members received a bottle of wine
each.



Eo 3 Jupnubmbg

Otwnprwph 4-ht, Glnpg Pwhpwbwt Yhpwy-
toptwy Uqqujhtt Jupdwpwip kg wppkh
wjuinnp nupdws «dwuppubwubg» hbkpnuw-
dwpwup: (iph tyuwnwlb £ dbp wowlEpnubph ke
nuuwnhwpuwlb] haypEtwuhpniphi, wmqmiphtl,
hywpumphit hpkg huypkuhph tundwdp:
«duwpnubwug» hbpnuwdwpunp hwy dnnnypnh
wquunugpujut wugpwph thwynil kobiphg uky
E: Uju mwph jpugut Urwpuyph Swjunudwpnp
1573 wdtwlp: 1573 mmwuph k wugk] dwuppubuig
wuwwnbkpuquhg, vwljuyt tpw nghi n1 qopniphiut
uyupwlt hgnp £l inwyuiinphy, np nuapkp owpniiuy
dbp  dnnnynipgp  nghotisdbny  dwppubmbg
htpnuubph YEpyuwptbpny yuwy pupky E hwinih
huypkuhph wquuumptwit b wujwpniptwutp:
Uhggku dbkp wowltpnubpp, ntunigsnihhubpp b
Sunnubpp qglintghl épwgph hwdwp:

Unipp Jupnubwbg Sol - Vardanants

On the 4th February as per tradition, the
Feast of Vardanants was commemorated
at school. The purpose of which is to

educate our students in patriotism,
honesty, and pride towards their
homeland.

The heroic battle of "Vardanants" is one of
the brilliant pages of the liberation
struggle of the Armenian people. This year
marks the 1573rd anniversary of the Battle
of Avarair. 1573 years have passed since
this battle, but its spirit and strength are
so powerful and impressive that for
centuries our people, inspired by the
images of the heroes of Vardanants, have
fought for the freedom and independence
of the motherland.

Long live our students, teachers and
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Twpngtu Wkpu niithup “Unwewpljutipnt Snith” up i Akquk Yp juunpkup np dkp
wnwownljutpp, qunuthwptbpb nt nbuwlknubpp pupngh wouwnwpubpnt
Uwuhl gkntnkp wyn ninithhlhi dte:




Ujglnipphra [N

Ruwbwuwnkbndnihh Uwphwbbw Cwhujupniyuih
Ujglkynipiniip -Visit from poet Marianna Shahparonyan

Yhpwlh opp, Uwpwuh 3-h, Gknpg Puhpwbwul
Yhpuljiopjw  Uqqujhtt  Jupdwpub  wyghikg
tphiwuwpy  pubwunbndnthh’  Uwphwbbw
Cwhwyuwpnyubp:

Lw hwinhwykg 2-9pn quuwpwih wowlbpun-
ubkph b ntunigsnihhttph htiwn:
Puwiwuwntnsdnihhtt thk] Ep Zwjwuwnwthg b hp
htwn phpl; Ep «Mwh bhwjuwunwby  pwbwu-
wnbnénipniiutbph hp unp dnpnwdnil:
Lw wyuwwudkg, pk hyywbu Eu punwthpny
wnbknuihnpuyk) Unulju Epp htipp 2 nupklwt Ep:
Uwphwibwb,wypbiny ntuwunwinid, dksw-
gt b Yppnipiniup unwgl) E nniubpbku (kqynd b
hujjujun nwypng quwgk] E  sniqkuwny,
npnyhtinh ndwpwgk; E huybpku  wwnkpp
unynpl;: Uwluytt vnwwnhyh junupbkpp tpub
upwthtgnt) ki b tw wyn opduithg uljuty £ uhply
nt unynpk) hp hwpwquun hwyng (kqnit £ wydkih
owlwuhpnipjuup:

Upw  ghppp  pupquuijws  Ep o wwppbp
1Eqniubpny: ‘Lw puptpgkg unythull wigqkpk
wwppkpulp, npp hupt  Ep pupquwil):
Uwntindwgnpdnipjniuibph vhongny, tw wphawp-
hwuthynin huynipjut nywnpmipniip niqnud &
ulknt] wqquyhti wpdbputph niynnipjudp,
ngliotisk] unynpl) huykpku:

Obp wunlkpuginid ph h s hnwppppntpjundp
ni. nupungpnipjudp  Ehtt jumid  Epkjuwtbpp
pwlwuwnbnénithniy, hull YEpend  hphig
htwwppppnn  hwpgkpp  npnbght - Shijht
Uwphwtbwyhi, npntg tw uhpn wwuwwnwu-
huwtikg: Syyuwynpwsd n1 nghoisyws upw pwbwu-
wnbnénipjnitibpny, Jkup jpununwguip, np
nupngh Udhgngunnidutph dwdwbwl, wiuwy-
dult  Joquyklp pwbwuwnbnénihnt «Mawh
hwjwuwnwiy» dngnwdnihg:

£

On Sunday, March 3, the young poet

Marianna Shahparonyan visited our
School. She met with pupils and teachers
of years 2-9.

The poet came from Armenia and brought
with her the new anthology of her poems
titled "To Armenia".

She spoke about her childhood and how
her family moved to Moscow when she was
2 years old.

Marianna, grew up in Russia, and received
her education in Russian and went to
Armenian school unwillingly because she
had difficulty learning the Armenian
letters. However, her grandmother's words
sobered her up, and from that day on, she
began to learn and love her native
Armenian language even more diligently.
His book was translated into different languages.
She read the English version of her book which
she had translated herself. Through her creations,
she wants to draw the attention of Armenians
around the world to our national values and to
inspire them to learn Armenian.

You can't imagine how interested were the
children and how attentively they listened to the
poet. At the end they asked Mrs. Marianna some
interesting questions, which she answered with
love.

Impressed and inspired by her poetry, we
promised that we will always use the poet's
collection "To Armenia" during school events.




Eo 5 Urwpunwlmb phbniphiablkp

babkpnpn puuwpubh wupunwlub phiniypnibbkpp . ‘ ‘

Year 9 Final Exams
Uwpunph 10-ht b 17-ht wiknh mubkguwt 9knpg
Fwhpwbwt Thpuwlhoptw) Uqquyhtt Ywpdwpuith
9-pn nwuwpwih wywlkpnubph wjupunulut
putnipjniibpp:
Uwpunh 10-ht wowlbpnubpp hwtdubkghtt jup-
nuint b gplnt puimpynikpp EpYniut b gpuadnp
ptunbkph dlny: bull Uwpwnh 17-ht hwtdukght
putiwynp punipniup:
Upu wnupju  wjupnut puwuwputh  wow-
Ytpunubtpp 8- L Zwunqué bLup np  dkp
oppwtwjupuntpp pupdp quwhwwnwlutibkpny
hpwdtown Junut hpkug hwpuquun nupnght :

The final exams for the year nine leavers,
were held on 10t and 17th March.

On March 10th, students took the reading
and writing exams, both in the form of
written tests. And on March 17t they passed
the oral exam.

There are 8 students in this year's graduating
class. We are sure that our graduates will say
goodbye to their home school with high
marks.

ulphuILnulhul] 7pn L wpbitbjubhwy ufubwly (ny hwjwjuou)
nuuwpwiutbpnt wpwlbkpnubpp dwubwlghgul «qupugh»
Jud «gkphhy yuwnpuwunnipwb wywnwinght: Zuyjulwuh
qnqungitp hwqué qnpsh whgui bpkwbkpp, unpybing
qupwih punuppuwundup, suhbpp b yuwnpuwunnipbut
tnwbwlp: Pipwpwtiship qupw) twhi-oniws kp wowlkpnh
Y dop winmwi ulgpiunnwnny: Gkt bwnp, hudnd-hnwnng
qupwikpp hwupptght b «Cunphwuinp Uwyptpnt Op» puking,

unthptght hpkug uhpbjh dwyphyubpndt:

On 10" March, coinciding with Mother’s Day and the
traditional Armenian period of Great Lent, the Western
Armenian pupils of year 7 and Beginners’ level (Eastern
Armenian) took part in a ‘gatah’ or ‘keteh’ preparation
workshop. Wearing their Armenian-themed aprons, the
children learned about the ingredients, measurements and
preparation method for this traditional Armenian Lenten
flat-cake. The gatahs were decorated with the initial of each
child’s mother’s name. Once baked, the irrestibly aromatic
gatah were wrapped and gifted by the children to their
mums as a Mother’s Day gift.
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Uugplph Op b Quunpl

Uuypkph Op — Mothers’Day

On March 10t, Mothers’ Day was celebrated at school. The young children made
beautiful cards which put a happy smile on their mothers’ faces when they received them.

Cehem |

Quunjwlwb nnbp Jupdupwinid — Easter Celebrations

Uwpuh 17-h Yppwlh opp nupngh upwhnud uh
niph? wolunidnipnitt kp whpnud: Zw&kih, nipuju
npudwnpmpntt kp p dbskph, pb hunluybu
Eptluwttph Unwn: Qupnitp Jbp nupngnd kp...
Ounnuljut hwtdtwhdph winudubpp husybu
mipuwpwisjnip wwph, tnybuybu b wju wwph
wuwwnpwuwnk) Ehtt Unipp Quunhyhtt tdhpdws owwn
gintghl] nmntwlwb ubnuutbp hwdbkny YEpwlnip-
utpny, pungpuiykuhpbtpny b gnijuqgniy quipnw-
puwupttpny: bull wdktwgbnkghlp nu gnitwgkn
quppupuipttpny wuwwupuwunjws  Quuplh
hwgbkpt Eht, uwulwubkpp:
\ ‘ :

Zutdtwunidpp Eptjuwtbph hwdwp juquuybpuyty
tp twb onynunt  hwdlhputph thiuwnpunnip:
Puwjutwpwp tpkowttph nqginpusnipjuip swth
squp hpkug wdkbwuhpws fownbtphg dbyu Ep:
Pulnid pnnpp mpwh wnunuljutkpny Juqyqnud
Eht wju nt wybt Ynnd, jmipwpwiynipp thnpdbng
wyljh owwn oninunk hwylfhpubp quuk;: Ujpu
wudkup kS nipwjunipinil, obpunipinit b quptwb

ontus kp thnjuwignid pnjnphu:
TIIYY
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Unipp Quinhly

ULs ounphwljunipjnit hwunljuybu Sunnuljut
hwtdtwpudph jnipupwiynip winudhtt wynpub
gbintkghl utwhwdbnumpuu, hpkug udhpuws,
hnquuuwp, Jwquuibkpydws woppwunmwtph hw-
dwp, b oinphwljunipjnitt twl pnjnp oquinn-uknpht
nt dwubwlhgubpht:

Opp pnnphu hwdwp wybth hEkwnwppphp m
pnjuwinuljuihg Enuy Fphuniwbwhw) hwdwjtph
hnginp  wpweotnpy Uppuqub Zuwyp  Znduyhd
Uwtniljulih, Pphinwutiwhuy hwdwjtipuhte
hunphpnh wnkiwuybn wuwpnb Updwiin
Uppudjubh b Zwjwunwihg dwdwiws hyniptph
22 Uwpnnt bpuyniupubph twpihhtt quonwui,
wypnd. Updwl Pupnjuih, nhpuuwb  Upwd
nhwlbhujuth, b hnghpwb  Uwphwbbw
dpniugyutih ubpluynipniup:

LQunnhly

zmpkpp  wyghiight puuwpwbubpp, Swn-
pugwt bpthuwtbph hbwn, qpnygh, hwupg m
wuwunwupwbtbph vhongny thnpdtght
hwuljuwtuwy Epkjowubph ghwbihpubph, upwbg
htwnwppppmipniiuttph dwuhtt b pojnpht
dwnptght hwonnmipniutbp:

Uhgohtt b pupdp nuuwpwuibph wywlkpnubph
hudwp wwnuwinuynp phpuwuwt  Upud
Znyhwithujwip wowltpnutpht puguwnpkg
Uowlynyph nkpb nt ywbwlnipniup: dkponid
tw ubpyuyugptg Zngh. Enidwiywh «4hynuh
dwhp»  hpwouwyh  dEtwlwwnwpnudp, npp
hutnuyunnipjudp punniigtg wowlpnubph
ynnuhg:

Ujn opp gt mpuwifu b pnjwlipuljuhg op Ep:

On the 17th of March, there was a different
excitement in the school hall. Both adults and

children were in a pleasant, happy mood.
Spring was in our school...

Members of the Parents’ Committee prepared
very beautiful festive tables dedicated to Easter
with delicious food and colourful decorations of
sweets, like every year. The most beautiful were
the Easter Paskas made with colourful
decorations. The committee also organised a
hunt for chocolate eggs for the children.
Naturally, the enthusiasm of the children could
not be measured, it was one of their favourite
games. Everyone in the yard was running here
and there with happy shouts, everyone was
trying to find more chocolate eggs. It conveyed
the most joy, warmth and spring spirit to all of
us.

A big thank you especially to every member of
the parent committee for such a beautiful
initiative, for their dedication, care, and
organisational expertise; thanks also to all the
helpers and participants.

The day was made more meaningful for all by
the visit of spiritual leader of the British-
Armenian community, His Holiness Father
Hovakim Manukyan, the chairman of the
British-Armenian Community Council, Mr.
Armand Abramyan, and guests from Armenia:
former human rights defender of the RA, prof.
Arman Tatoyan, actor Aram Hovhannisyan,
and psychologist Marianna Frunjian. The
guests visited the classrooms, got acquainted
with the children, tried to understand the
children's knowledge and interests through
conversation, questions and answers, and
wished everyone success.

It was a very joyful and exciting day.
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Shy Uuniy Gnudjuth wpwehtt nwuwpwih tpthuwutph wpownwputphg:

Sfunip jnip - Sad News

We were shocked and deeply sadened to hear about the
untimely passing of our beloved former pupil Levon
Haytayan in January 2024. Due to health issues Levon
stopped attending Armenian school since September
2020.

Levonig was a lively and happy pupil with a cheeky and
infectious smile. He was funny and an active member of
the classroom, always willing to participate in acticities.
He was loved by all his friends and teachers.

We will always remember him fondly.




2023 -2024 Suphopowt

“hypngh Opwuignjg

Unwghti Gnwdutwy 10 Ukujwn. 2023 - 10 Hhlwn. 2023
Term I 10 September 2023 — 10 December 2023

10 Ukwyunbkdpkp
10 September

dpuwdnin
Back to school

15 Znljubtdpkp
15 October

Culture Day

Uowlynjph On - BFupquuusmug Sou

22 Znlunbkdpkp
22 October

Updwlnipy
Half-Term Break

12 November

Open Day

19 ‘Unjtdptp
19 November

Parents’ Meeting

Ounnuljub Cunhwunip dnnny

10 ThEyunbdpkp
10 December

‘Lnp Swpniwyg Zuinku
New Year’s Celebration

Bpypnpn Bnwdubtwly 7 3niuniwp 2024 - 17 Uwpun 2024

Term II 7 January 2024 — 17 March 2024

21 January

Open Day

3 dLupniwn
3 February

Quiz Night

Cunhwunip Ghwnbkjhpukpnt Upgnid

4 OLhwnpniwp
4 February

Jupnutwug Sou
St Vartan’s Day

11 ®Ewnpniwp
11 February

Updwljnipy
Half-Term Break

25 February

Open Day

10 Uwpunn
10 March

Uwjpbkpnt Op

Mothers’ Day and Open Day

17 Uwupun
17 March

Quunljniuy Zwbnku
Easter Celebration

Gppnpn Gnuwdubwy 14 Uwphy 2024 -7 8nijhu 2024

Term IIT 14 April

2024 — 7 July 2024

28 April

Open Day

12 Uwjhu
12 May

Quiz for students

Uswljtpunnuljutt ghnkjhputpnt dpgnid

19 Uwjhu
19 May

Uwpquljut Op
Sports’ Day

9 June

Open Day

23 8nithu
23 June

Tuwownnwhwnktu
School BBQ

7 3n11hu
7 July

Udwytpeh Zmuintu

End of Year Assembly




